November 16, 1940 Dear Champions of Yesteryears: Milton P. Allen Francis Kappelman Don Ebling Ray Noble Ray Ebling Fred Pralle Gordon Gray Paul Rogers Dick Harp Bruce Voran We are planning on a game between the Varsity and the Alumni All-Stars to be held at Hoch Auditorium on Tuesday, November 26, at 7:30 P.M. We realize that you will not be in tip-top physical condition; none of the other boys are, but you should be able to give the Varsity a merry go. We desire a couple of games with the Varsity before we meet the University of Texas here on December 9 and 10. The Freshmen will meet the Varsity on Friday night, December 6. I am pretty sure that the Alumni All-Star-Varsity game will prove to be a source of much interest, as the basketball team this year seems to have quite a following. Of course, it was induced by the fine record of other Kansas quintets. I would appreciate it if you would write me and let me know if you can come down for this game. We, of course, will pay your expenses if your expenses are in keeping with the conservative expenditures practiced by Kannas basketball teams of other years. He Hall! Get out that old "round ball" and those basketball shoes and get into tip-top condition in the few days remaining for this joust. The Kansas Varsity will wear white shirts while the All-Stars will wear the traditional Mansas red. You will remember when you were on the road with our Varsity gang you wore the blood red of Kansas and we generally drew the blood. With all good wishes, I am, Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCAslg